
21/08/2021 

MR Jonathan Fenech 
5 Kalgal ST 
Frenchs Forest NSW 2086 
nospam@jfenech.net 

RE: DA2020/0393 - 28 Lockwood Avenue BELROSE NSW 2085

I write to oppose DA2020/0393. In summary the objections are as follows: 
- additional traffic created 
- proposed development not in character with locality 
- retail oversupply that is not needed nor necessary 
- does not meet locality plan 

The proposed development is too large in that it will add 49 additional dwellings and additional 
retail to the area, creating significant extra traffic in a residential zone, with increased 
complexity and risk to an already complicated traffic pattern on Lockwood Rd/Glen St/Glenrose 
Place. Additional traffic will be from residents, retail users and delivery vehicles. Local roads 
cannot really support this. Lockwood and Glen already 
carry additional significant traffic due to the recent additional of Glenrose Village shopping 
centre. Furthermore, currently when there are events at Glen St Theatre and/or sporting events 
at the Oval, local parking is already under pressure with considerable congestion, and this 
would be exacerbated by the proposed development. 

One objective of the B2 plan is to "maximise public transport patronage and encourage walking 
and cycling". The addition of 48 more car spaces in this DA is not inline with this objective. 

Lockwood Rd is a primarily residential street which contains detached housing with significant 
setback. The proposed development is totally out of character with the current locality and 
does not align with this. Furthermore it will create retail street frontage, with minimal setback, 
which is not in character with the locality, and does not align with existing setbacks. It will 
create a strip shop frontage. Additionally, there is absolutely no shop-top housing (of this scale) 
in the locality - there are some smaller shop-tops locally which are of a more appropriate scale 
for the area. The proposed development of 49 units far exceeds any mixed-use buildings in the 
area and thus is inappropriate. 

There is already a significant retail centre right next door to the proposed 
development, which proposes to add further retail to the area. There is absolutely no need for 
additional retail, restaurants or cafes as there is plentiful retail in the area already.

The proposed development does not meet the Northern District Plan (NDP) which identifies 
Belrose as a 'village' - the proposed development would, in fact, be high-density residential. 
Additionally it is proposed at 8.5m height which exceeds zoning height limits. The amended 
clause document does not make good reason why the developer should be exempt from or 
have an exception to clause 4.6. 

Additionally it is noted with interest and concern that the small number of supportive 
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submissions of this DA are in fact from individuals who do not reside in the immediate locality, 
and I am sure these individuals would have a different view if this was proposed to be built 
near their own residences. 

Council should not grant consent to this DA as proposed as stated in Clause 4.6 of WLEP 
2011 


